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Jim Dinsmore 
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Dear Jim: 

I just completed some reports for the USF&WS who want info on 
bird species of management concern. I am enclosing copies 
of these reports for your interest. I pulled info from BBA 
and NRCP files for most of it. I also photocopied info from 
your lowa Birds book, which I sent along with the reports. 

If you see mistakes I should know about, please Jet me know. 
Also, if you have (or know where I can get) info on 1988 
nesting harriers and short-ears, I'd appreciate an update. 
Thanks! 

Happy holidays to you! | 

Sincerely, © 

: ac) 

Bruce Ehresman 
Nongame Wildlife Technician 
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